



Da Vinci Schools

Minutes

Da Vinci Schools SPECIAL Board Meeting

Date and Time

Friday July 17, 2020 at 8:00 AM

Da Vinci Schools ("DV") welcomes your participation at its Board meetings. The purpose of a public meeting of the Board of Directors ("Board") is to conduct the affairs of DV in public. Your participation assures us of continuing community interest in our schools. To assist you in speaking/participating in our meetings, the following guidelines are provided:

- 1. Teleconferencing will be held through Zoom. Join Zoom Meeting at https://zoom.us/j/99635627753; Meeting ID: 996 3562 7753, or dial (669) 900-6833.
- 2. Agendas are available to all audience members on the Da Vinci Schools website at www.davincischools.org.
- 3. Audience members who wish may speak on any agenda items or under the general category of "Public Comments," which is time set aside for members of the audience to raise issues not specifically on the agenda. However, due to public meeting laws, the Board can only listen to your issue, not respond or take action. These presentations are limited to three (3) minutes and total time allotted to non-agenda items will not exceed fifteen (15) minutes. Non-English speakers who use a translator shall have six (6) minutes in which to address the Board.
- 4. The Board may give direction to staff to respond to your concern or you may be offered the option of returning with a citizen-requested item.
- 5. The chair will recognize such individuals who wish to speak on a specific agenda item at the appropriate time. When addressing the Board, speakers are requested to adhere to the time limits set forth, and to not repeat remarks made by those who preceded them.
- 6. Any public records relating to an agenda item for an open session of the Board which are distributed to all, or a majority of all, of the Board members shall be available for public

inspection at 201 N. Douglas Street, El Segundo, CA 90245, during Business Office operating hours.

The agenda and documents in the agenda packet will be made available, if requested, in appropriate alternative formats to any person with a disability as required by the ADA, 42 USC section 12132, and the federal rules and regulations adopted in implementation thereof. To request a disability-related modification or accommodation, including auxiliary aids or services, you must contact Alison Wohlwerth at 310-725-5800 at least 48 hours before a regular meeting, and at least 12 hours before a special meeting. (Government Code § 54954.2(a)(1).)

Trustees Present

B. Meath (remote), D. Boston (remote), D. Brann (remote), J. Morgan (remote), K. Latuner (remote)

Trustees Absent

None

Guests Present

A. Wohlwerth, Adamilka Wood, Allegra Johnson, E. D'Souza (remote), J. Hawn (remote), M. Amato (remote), M. Rainey (remote), M. Ring (remote), M. Wunder (remote), Melissa Moore, S. Wallis (remote), V. Bravo (remote), V. Rodriguez (remote)

I. Opening Items

A. Call the Meeting to Order

D. Brann called a meeting of the board of trustees of Da Vinci Schools to order on Friday Jul 17, 2020 at 8:02 AM.

B. Record Attendance and Guests

C. Approval of Agenda

- J. Morgan made a motion to approve the agenda.
- K. Latuner seconded the motion.

The board **VOTED** unanimously to approve the motion.

Roll Call

- B. Meath Aye
- D. Brann Aye
- J. Morgan Aye
- D. Boston Aye
- K. Latuner Aye

D.

Public Comments

Dr. Melissa Moore, El Segundo Unified School District Superintendent, spoke about a potential partnership between ESUSD and Da Vinci Schools, commenting that the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated a need for high quality childcare and created a need for distance learning support. However, ESUSD does not have the space for such programs in a hybrid model with social distancing requirements . Dr. Moore has proposed a partnership with Da Vinci Schools for a creative solution. She thanked the Board for their time.

II. Information/Discussion

A. Update on Board Member Selection Process

Dr. Brann spoke about the July 2, 2020 communication to the Wiseburn Unified School District residents regarding the opportunity to apply for the open Board seats. The positions are open until filled.

Dr. Brann and Dr. Hawn are working on a rubric for processing the applications. He and Ms. Morgan will work with two Wiseburn board members, Mr. Israel Mora and Mr. Roger Bañuelos, and he believes that by mid-August, they will be closer to presenting candidates to the board.

Dr. Brann explained that SB 126 took effect January 1, 2020. The law prevented a person from serving in two public offices. He spoke of his own choice to remain on the Da Vinci Schools board, and the vacancies left by Israel Mora, Roger Bañuelos, who are Wiseburn board members, and Ken Brown, who serves on the El Camino College board. Mr. Derrick Boston filled the seat left by Mr. Brown. Dr. Brann added that it had been agreed with the Wiseburn board that four of the seven Da Vinci seats will be filled by Wiseburn residents by the end of 2023.

B. Discuss Childcare Partnership Opportunities

Dr. Wunder spoke about the childcare and distance learning center partnership proposal from Dr. Moore and El Segundo Unified School District. There remains much to be worked out, and the proposed program would target 4th through 8th grade students, and be held on the 201 N. Douglas Street campus. Dr. Moore and ESUSD would provide all staffing, tenting to expand the use of outdoor spaces, and cleaning and disinfecting supplies. The Da Vinci operations team is studying potential locations, and Mr. Michael Amato, Director of Finance, is meeting with the ESUSD business office.

Dr. Wunder has been communicating with Dr. Blake Silvers regarding partnering with Wiseburn for K-3rd grade childcare. He spoke of survey results that 27 Da Vinci employees need K-3rd grade childcare and 10 need 4-8th grade childcare.

He also commented on the proposed distance learning center to provide support for 4th through 8th graders that the team is exploring. He promised to get feedback from all Da Vincians.

Dr. Brann asked why the focus was on grades 4 through 8. Dr. Moore explained that ESUSD has space for grades K through 3, but not 4th through 8th grade.

Dr. Brann asked why the employees cannot go back to the childcare arrangements they previously had before the pandemic.

Dr. Wunder offered to bring back the answer as the team explores the partnership. He commented on the desire to provide staff with high quality, lower cost childcare.

Dr. Brann expressed his interest in supporting Da Vinci staff with childcare.

Ms. Morgan asked if this program was meant to be offered to Da Vinci and Wiseburn families in the community.

Ms. Latuner commented on Dr. Wunder's reference to 37 Da Vinci staff members needing childcare and inquired about the program's maximum capacity. Dr. Wunder said that indoor and outdoor spaces were still being studied, as well as the COVID-19 physical distancing requirements.

Dr. Brann asked about the cost of the program for employees. Dr. Wunder spoke of the high cost of childcare and the desire for childcare close to work, but added that the financial aspect of the program were still being worked on.

A brief discussion of existing unused infrastructure in other locations ensued.

Dr. Wunder confirmed that the end of August is the target start date.

Mr. Meath commented that Wiseburn's needs should be taken into account before any decisions are made.

III. Action Items

A. Discussion and Potential Action on Da Vinci Schools Phased-in Hybrid Model for 2020-21 School Year

Dr. Wunder spoke about the stakeholder meetings and town hall meeting that had been held to gather information and feedback in order to facilitate planning. He spoke about wrestling with the requirements of Senate Bill 98, and balancing state requirements with the COVID-19 case surge and the primary need to keep staff safe.

Staff has consulted the Da Vinci community and legal counsel in an attempt to create a plan to deliver quality education within SB 98's legal requirements. The phased-in model would address two things:

Dr. Wunder spoke of the phased-in high-quality hybrid program that staff are planning with the input of families if schools are allowed to open up this first semester. Much work has occurred thus far but will be put on pause so staff can have their time off.

Ms. Morgan asked for a Town Hall update. Dr. Hawn commented that the meeting recording is posted on the Da Vinci website. The Town Hall meeting began with the overview that had also been provided at each categorized stakeholder meeting. Guiding principles for planning, including the most recent health and safety information and the conflict with SB 98 which requires a hybrid model. The phased-in plan was presented, and families' input was collected. Da Vinci staff and teachers have not had a summer break, but have been working on planning. 95% of families at the meeting supported the plan.

Dr. Brann spoke of his concern that incoming Da Vinci families receive support. He also appreciated the surveys that Ms. Carla Levenson conducted during the last term of the 2019-20 school year which showed that the Da Vinci families overwhelmingly approved of the Da Vinci remote learning program.

He also spoke of the surveys asking families about their desire to return to in-person classes moving from 16% to over 40% reluctance to do so.

- B. Meath made a motion to approve the Phased-in Hybrid Model whereby Da Vinci Schools will start the year with distance learning and phase in on-campus activities and further delegate authority to the Chief Executive Officer to implement and modify this plan as appropriate to promote the health and safety of the Da Vinci staff and community.
- D. Boston seconded the motion.

The board **VOTED** unanimously to approve the motion.

Roll Call

- K. Latuner Aye
- B. Meath Aye
- J. Morgan Aye
- D. Brann Aye
- D. Boston Aye

IV. Closing Items

A. Adjourn Meeting

- J. Morgan made a motion to adjourn.
- B. Meath seconded the motion.

The board **VOTED** unanimously to approve the motion.

Roll Call

- B. Meath Aye
- J. Morgan Aye

Roll Call

- D. Boston Aye
- K. Latuner Aye
- D. Brann Aye

There being no further business to be transacted, and upon motion duly made, seconded and approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:48 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

A. Wohlwerth